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The United Methodist Church was nominated to the National Register of Historic Places. The church was constructed in 1878-1879 by the local Methodist Episcopal congregation, under the leadership of the Rev. J. B. Hammond. A series of revival meetings under his predecessor, the Rev. William Watson had lead to a greatly increased membership, and the original wooden church, constructed in 1831, was becoming too small. (This later became the Allen Opera House and was the Sandy Creek Grange Hall when demolished in 1960 for Route 81 construction. It stood opposite the present southbound entrance to that highway.)

The building’s style is today called High Victorian Gothic – simply Gothic at the time it was built – as designed by architect W. W. Tucker of Watertown. The site for the brick church had been purchased a decade earlier, but quicksand was discovered when the foundation area was being prepared, complicating the construction process. Huge slabs of rock from the bed of the Little Sandy on the J. J. Hollis Farm (Louise Robbins farm, 1985) were drawn to the church site by oxen to provide a firm footing for the foundation. 

The construction was accomplished by volunteer labor from members and non-members as well, under the direction of several master craftsmen, including a Mr. Roberts of Camden, in charge of the foundation masonry and local carpenter and builder Woodruff., who directed the construction of the interior woodwork, shaped from black ash lumber purchased of a Mr. Tennant of Boylston. Some of the red bricks for the walls probably came from the old Fox brickyard in the Town of Richland, though bricks were also apparently purchased from Paddock Brothers of Camden, “at $3.50 per thousand.” This probably included the special buff and black finished bricks used to form the crown courses above each of the tall, pointed windows and doors.

The church structure was dedicated in March 1879 and the stained glass windows, created by Charles Davis and Company of Utica, were dedicated in April 1881.

Winter is here, and I have been out of the office due to snow, so please call first to be sure I am in the office before stopping by.  Office hours are Fridays from 9am to 4pm. For an appointment I can be reached by phone at 387-5456 x 7 (home phone 695-2820) or by e-mail at historian@sandycreekny.us. 

Our web site address is http://sandycreekny.tripod.com
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